
US 20060110222A1 

(19) United States 
(12) Patent Application Publication (10) Pub. N0.: US 2006/0110222 A1 

Price (43) Pub. Date: May 25, 2006 

(54) EXTENDED WIDTH RETAINING WALL Publication Classi?cation 
BLOCK 

(51) Int. Cl. 
(76) Inventor: Brian A. Price, Rochester, MN (US) E02D 17/00 (2006.01) 

E02D 5/00 (2006.01) 
Correspondence Address: (52) US. Cl. ......................... .. 405/286; 405/284; 405/262 
MOORE, HANSEN & SUMNER, PLLP 
225 SOUTH SIXTH ST (57) ABSTRACT 

MINNEAPOLIS’ MN 55402 (Us) A retaining Wall block having a front surface, a rear surface, 

(21) APPL NO: 11/271,621 side surfaces, a top surface, and a bottom surface. Each side 
surface comprises a ?rst section, a second section, a third 

(22) Filed; N0“ 12, 2005 section, and a fourth section, With the sections con?gured 
and arranged to alloW a plurality of blocks to be arranged in 

Related US, Application Data a convex Wall structure. The retaining Wall block includes a 
projection that is con?gured to abuttingly engage a portion 

(60) Provisional application No. 60/627,360, ?led on Nov. of a vertically adjacent block in a Wall structure. Preferably, 

IO 

12, 2004. Provisional application No. 60/669,949, 
?led on Apr. 8, 2005. Provisional application No. 
60/669,947, ?led on Apr. 8, 2005. 

80 I8 

34’; 

the block has a Width/depth ratio in the range of about 1.87 
to 2.67. The retaining Wall block may be combined With an 
earth anchor for use in multi-course Walls. 
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EXTENDED WIDTH RETAINING WALL BLOCK 

[0001] This application claims priority from Provisional 
Application Ser. No. 60/627,360 ?led Nov. 12, 2004, Pro 
visional Application Ser. No. 60/669,949 ?led Apr. 8, 2005, 
and Provisional Application Ser. No. 60/669,947 ?led Apr. 
8, 2005. 

FIELD OF THE INVENTION 

[0002] This invention relates generally to retaining Walls. 
More particularly, the present invention relates to manufac 
tured blocks that are used to construct mortarless retaining 
Walls. 

BACKGROUND OF THE INVENTION 

[0003] Retaining Walls can be both functional and deco 
rative and range from small gardening applications to large 
scale construction projects. Such Walls are typically used to 
facilitate the formation of horiZontal surface areas by pro 
viding a generally vertical barrier behind Which back?ll may 
be deposited. Such Walls can also used reduce erosion and 
slumping in embankments. Retaining Walls can be con 
structed of a variety of materials having a variety of shapes. 
Some retaining Walls have been constructed from Wood 
timbers, While others have been constructed from rocks such 
as limestone of ?eldstones. Still others have been con 
structed of manufactured concrete blocks. A drawback to 
existing concrete retaining Wall blocks is that production, 
shipping, and installation is limited due to their facing-area 
to block-Weight ratio. 

SUMMARY OF THE INVENTION 

[0004] A retaining Wall block that may be used With an 
earth anchor is disclosed. Generally, the retaining Wall block 
comprises a front surface, a rear surface, side surfaces, a top 
surface, and a bottom surface. More particularly, each side 
surface comprises a ?rst section, a second section, a third 
section, and a fourth section, With the second section form 
ing a shoulder against Which a projection of a vertically 
adjacent block may abut, and With the fourth section con 
?gured to alloW a plurality of blocks to be arranged in a 
convex con?guration. 

[0005] In accordance With one aspect of the present inven 
tion, the bottom surface is provided With front and rear 
projections, With the front projection including a contact 
edge that is con?gured and arranged to position the block 
relative to a loWer course of blocks When it is placed thereon. 
The rear projection has dual functions, one of Which is to 
position the block When it is placed on a loWer course of 
blocks that are arranged in a convex course, the other of 
Which is to facilitate stacking on a pallet for shipping. 

[0006] The above block may be provided With a core hole 
that extends through the block betWeen the top and bottom 
surfaces. The core hole reduces the amount of material 
needed to form the block and greatly reduces the Weight 
thereof, resulting in a block that is easier to manufacture and 
manipulate. 

[0007] The above block may be provided With a plurality 
of core holes that extend through the block betWeen the top 
and bottom surfaces. The core holes are separated from each 
other by a Web or core support that serves to strengthen the 
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block. Again, the core holes reduce the amount of material 
needed to form the block and reduce the Weight thereof. 

[0008] Alternatively, the above block may be formed 
Without any core holes betWeen the top and bottom surfaces. 
This block has greater strength and Weight than the previ 
ously discussed cored blocks and is particularly suited for 
use in loWer courses and Where pressure exerted by back?ll 
is greater than What Would normally be expected. 

[0009] Generally, the aforementioned blocks have sub 
stantially the same height, front surface Width, and depth, 
preferably ranging around 4 to 9 inches (10 to 23 cm), 20 to 
24 inches (50 to 60 cm), and 8 to 12 inches (20 to 30), 
respectively, and more preferably around 8 inches (20 cm), 
24 inches (60 cm), and 9 inches (23 cm), respectively. The 
siZe and location of the shoulder formed by the second 
sections can vary, and this can change the distance betWeen 
the third sections of the sides, and the lengths of the third 
sections from about 1 to 3 inches (2.54 to 8 cm). 

[0010] In accordance With a further aspect of the inven 
tion, the bottom surface of a block is provided With a single 
projection that is con?gured and arranged to abut the shoul 
ders of vertically adjacent blocks When a plurality of blocks 
are arranged to form a multi-course Wall structure. 

[0011] As Will be understood, the above retaining Wall 
blocks may be used With earth anchor grids such as geo-grid 
or steel ladders. The aforementioned embodiments may also 
be arranged in a plurality of con?gurations, such as linear 
and serpentine Walls, or enclosures. 

[0012] In an alternative embodiment, a retaining Wall 
block of the present invention comprises a generally planar 
bottom surface and a top surface that is provided With an 
upWardly extending projection, With the projection con?g 
ured and arranged engage to the front surface of a vertically 
adjacent block as the vertically adjacent block is placed 
thereupon and slid forWard. 

[0013] This embodiment may be provided With a plurality 
of core holes that extend through the block betWeen the top 
and bottom surfaces, With the core holes separated from each 
other by a Web or stem that serves to strengthen the block. 

[0014] Tthe above alternative embodiment retaining Wall 
blocks may be used With earth anchors such as metal grids 
or lattices, and plastic grids or lattices such as geo-grid. And, 
While it is possible to merely position a portion of an earth 
anchor betWeen adjacent courses of blocks and rely on the 
Weight of the blocks and frictional forces to maintain the 
positioning of the blocks relative to the earth anchor, it is 
preferred to operatively connect the blocks to an earth 
anchor using one or more clips. 

[0015] In yet another alternative embodiment, a retaining 
Wall block of the present invention comprises a doWnWardly 
depending projection that is con?gured and arranged so that 
When the block is placed on the top surface of a block 
therebeloW and slid forWard, the projection of the upper 
block engages a rearWardly facing surface of the block 
therebeloW, and the upper block is prevented from moving 
further forWard. 

[0016] As With the previously described embodiment, this 
embodiment may be provided With a plurality of core holes 
that extend through the block betWeen the top and bottom 
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surfaces, With the core holes separated from each other by a 
Web or stem that serves to strengthen the block. 

[0017] The above alternative embodiment retaining Wall 
blocks may be used With earth anchors such as metal grids 
or lattices, and plastic grids or lattices such as geo-grid. 

[0018] And, While it is possible to merely position a 
portion of an earth anchor betWeen adjacent courses of 
blocks and rely on the Weight of the blocks and frictional 
forces to maintain the positioning of the blocks relative to 
the earth anchor, it is preferred to operatively connect the 
blocks to an earth anchor using one or more attachment bars. 

[0019] As Will be appreciated that the front surfaces of the 
aforementioned embodiments may be provided With deco 
rative and/or aesthetic ?nishes. For example, the front 
surfaces may be planar, angular, prismatic, or curvilinear, 
and have a Wide variety of ?nishes. In addition, the front 
surface of a single block may be provided With alpha 
numeric characters, or With simulative decorative characters 
or objects in bas or alto relief. 

[0020] Additional advantages and features of the inven 
tion Will appear more fully from the folloWing description, 
made in conjunction With the accompanying draWings 
Wherein like reference characters refer to the same or similar 
parts throughout the several vieWs. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

[0021] FIG. 1 is a perspective vieW of a preferred embodi 
ment of a block of the present invention, looking doWn to 
reveal the details of the top and front surfaces; 

[0022] FIG. 2 is a side elevational vieW of the block of 
FIG. 1; 

[0023] FIG. 3 is a top plan vieW of the block of FIG. 1; 

[0024] FIG. 4 is a bottom plan vieW of the block of FIG. 
1; 
[0025] FIG. 5 is a perspective vieW of another embodi 
ment of a block of the present invention, looking doWn to 
reveal the details of the top and front surfaces; 

[0026] FIG. 6 is a bottom plan vieW of the block of FIG. 
5; 

[0027] FIG. 7 is a perspective vieW of another embodi 
ment of a block of the present invention, looking doWn to 
reveal the details of the top and front surfaces; 

[0028] FIG. 8 is a bottom plan vieW of the block of FIG. 
7; 

[0029] FIG. 9 is a bottom plan vieW of a segment of a 
linear Wall formed by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 1, With 
the loWer course of blocks shoWn in black and the upper 
course of blocks shoWn in phantom; 

[0030] FIG. 10 is a side elevational vieW of a Wall formed 
by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 1; 

[0031] FIG. 11 is a bottom plan vieW of a segment of a 
concave Wall formed by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 1, With 
the loWer course of blocks shoWn in black and the upper 
course of blocks shoWn in phantom; 

[0032] FIG. 12 is a bottom plan vieW of a segment of a 
convex Wall formed by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 1, With 
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the loWer course of blocks shoWn in black and the upper 
course of blocks shoWn in phantom; 

[0033] FIG. 13 is a perspective vieW of a another embodi 
ment of a block of the present invention, looking doWn to 
reveal the details of the top and front surfaces; 

[0034] FIG. 14 is a side elevational vieW of the block of 
FIG. 13; 

[0035] FIG. 15 is a top plan vieW ofthe block of FIG. 13; 

[0036] FIG. 16 is a bottom plan vieW ofthe block of FIG. 
13; 

[0037] FIG. 17 is a bottom plan vieW of a segment of a 
linear Wall formed by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 13, With 
the loWer course of blocks shoWn in black and the upper 
course of blocks shoWn in phantom; 

[0038] FIG. 18 is a side elevational vieW of a Wall formed 
by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 13; 

[0039] FIG. 19 is a bottom plan vieW of a segment of a 
concave Wall formed by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 13 With 
the loWer course of blocks shoWn in black and the upper 
course of blocks shoWn in phantom; 

[0040] FIG. 20 is a bottom plan vieW of a segment of a 
convex Wall formed by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 13, With 
the loWer course of blocks shoWn in black and the upper 
course of blocks shoWn in phantom; 

[0041] FIG. 21 is an alternative embodiment shoWing a 
block that is provided With an upWardly extending projec 
tion and a pair of clips that may be used to connect the block 
to an earth anchor; 

[0042] FIG. 22 a side elevational vieW of the block of 
FIG. 21; 

[0043] FIG. 23 is a perspective vieW of the clip shoWn in 
FIGS. 21 and 22; 

[0044] 
[0045] FIG. 25 is a bottom plan vieW ofthe block of FIG. 
21; 

[0046] FIG. 26 is a top plan vieW of the block of FIG. 21 
in combination With clips and an earth anchor; 

FIG. 24 is a top plan vieW ofthe block of FIG. 21; 

[0047] FIG. 27 is a side elevational vieW of a Wall formed 
by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 21, at least one clip, and an 
earth anchor; 

[0048] FIG. 28 is an alternative embodiment shoWing a 
block that is provided With a doWnWardly depending pro 
jection located toWards the back of the block; 

[0049] FIG. 29 is a side elevational vieW of the block of 
FIG. 28; 

[0050] FIG. 30 is a perspective vieW of a attachment bar 
that may be used With a plurality of blocks shoWn in FIG. 
21; 

[0051] 
28; 

[0052] FIG. 32 is a perspective vieW of the block of FIG. 
28; 

FIG. 31 is a bottom plan vieW of the block of FIG. 
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[0053] FIG. 33 is a bottom plan vieW of tWo adjacent 
blocks in combination With an attachment bar and an earth 

anchor; and, 
[0054] FIG. 34 is a side elevational vieW of a Wall formed 
by a plurality of blocks of FIG. 28, at least one attachment 
bar, and an earth anchor. 

DETAILED DESCRIPTION 

[0055] An embodiment of a block 10 of the present 
invention is shoWn in FIGS. 1-4. The block 10 comprises a 
front surface 12, side surfaces 14 and 16, a rear surface 18, 
a top surface 20 and a bottom surface 22. Although front 
surface 12, as depicted, features a straight face With beveled 
edges 24, it is understood that it other surface con?gurations 
and ?nishes may be used. 

[0056] Generally, each side surface 14 and 16 comprises a 
plurality of sections that are angled With respect to each 
other. More speci?cally, side surface 14 comprises a ?rst 
section 30, a second section 32, a third section 34 and a 
fourth section 36, and side surface 16 comprises a ?rst 
section 31, a second section 33, a third section 35, and a 
fourth section 37. Since the sections of side surfaces 14 and 
16 are mirror images of each other, only side surface 14 need 
be discussed in detail. As can be seen, the ?rst section 30 
extends from the front surface 12 toWards the rear of the 
block and terminates at the intersection With the second 
section 32. The second section 32 extends toWards the center 
of the block and terminates at the intersection With the third 
section 34. Continuing on, the third section 34 extends 
toWards the rear of the block and terminates at the intersec 
tion With the fourth section 36, and the fourth section 36 
extends toWard the rear of the block and terminates at the 
intersection With the rear surface 18 thereof. Note that the 
?rst section of each side is con?gured so that When a 
plurality of blocks are arranged in a convex course so that 
?rst sections of adjacent blocks are in confronting relation, 
the siZe of the vertical joint formed thereby is minimized. 
Note that the second section of each side forms a generally 
laterally extending shoulder that is con?gured to abuttingly 
receive a projection of vertically adjacent block. Note that 
the second section of each side is positioned outWardly 
beyond the lateral extent of the rear surface. And note that 
the fourth section of each side is con?gured so that When a 
plurality of blocks are arranged in a convex course the fourth 
sections of adjacent blocks permit the ?rst sections of 
adjacent blocks to be positioned adjacent to each other in a 
close ?tting relation. 

[0057] The bottom surface 22 comprises a front projection 
40 and a rear projection 60. More speci?cally, the front 
projection 40 comprises a contact edge 42, side edges 44 and 
46, a back edge 48 and a bottom 50. The contact edge 42 is 
con?gured and arranged so that When a block is positioned 
upon a loWer course of blocks and slid forWard, the contact 
edge 42 abuts against at least one shoulder of a block 
therebeloW. This positions the block relative to the course of 
blocks therebeloW and prevents forWard movement due to 
pressure exerted from back?ll material. Note that the side 
edges 44 and 46 are con?gured so that they do not interfere 
With the third sections of blocks When a plurality of blocks 
is arranged in a convex course. 

[0058] The rear projection 60 of the bottom surface 22 has 
a contact edge 62, side edges 64 and 66, a back edge 68 and 
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a bottom 70. When a plurality of blocks are arranged in 
convex courses, the contact edge 62 may serve to further 
position the block relative to the course of blocks therebeloW 
and prevent forWard movement due to pres sure exerted from 
back?ll material be coming into an abutting relation With the 
rear surface of a block therebeloW. As With the front pro 
jection, the contact edge 62 of the rear projection is con?g 
ured and arranged so that When a block is positioned upon 
a convexly shaped loWer course of blocks and slid forWard, 
the contact edge 62 may abut against at least one rear surface 
of a block therebeloW. Another function of the rear projec 
tion is to facilitate stacking onto a pallet for shipping. 

[0059] The block 10 includes a through hole 80 that 
extends from the top surface 20 to the bottom surface 22. As 
Will be appreciated, the through hole 80 serves several 
functions. It reduces the amount of material needed to form 
the block and it reduces overall Weight of the block 10, 
Which makes it easier to lift and manipulate. 

[0060] Another embodiment of a block 110 of the present 
invention is shoWn in FIGS. 5-6. As With the previously 
described embodiment, this block 110 comprises a front 
surface 112, side surfaces 114 and 116, a rear surface 118, a 
top surface 120 and a bottom surface 122. Although front 
surface 112, as depicted, features a Weathered or roughened 
face, it is understood that it other surface con?gurations and 
?nishes may be used. 

[0061] Each side surface 114 and 116 of block 110 com 
prises a plurality of sections that are angled With respect to 
each other. As depicted, side surface 114 comprises a ?rst 
section 130, a second section 132, a third section 134 and a 
fourth section 136, While side surface 116 comprises a ?rst 
section 131, a second section 133, a third section 135, and 
a fourth section 137. Since the sections of side surfaces 114 
and 116 are mirror images of each other, only side surface 
114 need be discussed in detail. More speci?cally, the ?rst 
section 130 extends from the front surface 112 toWards the 
rear of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
second section 132, the second section 132 extends toWards 
the center of the block and terminates at the intersection With 
the third section 134, the third section 134 extends toWards 
the rear of the block and terminates at the intersection With 
the fourth section 136, and the fourth section 136 extends 
toWard the rear of the block and terminates at the intersec 
tion With the rear surface 118 thereof. 

[0062] As With the previously described embodiment, the 
?rst section of each side is con?gured so that When a 
plurality of blocks are arranged in a convex course so that 
?rst sections of adjacent blocks are in confronting relation, 
the siZe of the vertical joint formed thereby is minimiZed. 
Similarly, the second section of each side forms a shoulder 
that is con?gured to abuttingly receive a projection of 
vertically adjacent block. In addition, the fourth section of 
each side is con?gured so that When a plurality of blocks are 
arranged in a convex course the fourth sections of adjacent 
blocks permit the ?rst sections of adjacent blocks to be 
positioned adjacent to each other in a close ?tting relation. 

[0063] The bottom surface 122 of block 110 comprises a 
front projection 140 and a rear projection 160. More spe 
ci?cally, the front projection 140 comprises a contact edge 
142, side edges 144 and 146, a back edge 148 and a bottom 
150. The contact edge 142 is con?gured and arranged so that 
When a block is positioned upon a loWer course of blocks 
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and slid forward, the contact edge 142 abuts against at least 
one shoulder of a block therebeloW. This positions the block 
relative to the next loWer course of blocks therebeloW and 
prevents forward movement due to pressure exerted from 
back?ll material. The side edges 144 and 146 are con?gured 
so that they do not interfere With the third sections of blocks 
When a plurality of blocks is arranged in a convex course. 

[0064] The rear projection 160 of the bottom surface 122 
has a contact edge 162, side edges 164 and 166, a back edge 
168 and a bottom 170. When a plurality of blocks are 
arranged in convex courses, the contact edge 162 may serve 
to further position the block relative to the course of blocks 
therebeloW and prevent forWard movement due to pressure 
exerted from back?ll material be coming into an abutting 
relation With the rear surface of a block therebeloW. As With 
the front projection, the contact edge 162 of the rear pro 
jection 160 is con?gured and arranged so that When a block 
is positioned upon a convexly shaped loWer course of blocks 
and slid forWard, the contact edge 162 may abut against at 
least one rear surface of a block therebeloW. Another func 
tion of the rear projection is to facilitate stacking onto a 
pallet for shipping. 

[0065] The block 110 differs from the previously 
described embodiment in that instead of having a single 
through hole, this embodiment includes tWo through holes 
180, 182, that extend from the top surface 120 to the bottom 
surface 122. The through holes 180, 182 are separated from 
each other by a Web 184, Which serves to strengthen the 
block. As Will be appreciated, the through holes 180 and 182 
serve several functions. They reduce the amount of material 
needed to form the block and they reduce overall Weight of 
the block 110, Which makes it easier to lift and manipulate 

[0066] Another embodiment of the present invention is 
shoWn in FIGS. 7-8. As With the previously described 
embodiments, this block 210 comprises a front surface 212, 
side surfaces 214 and 216, a rear surface 218, a top surface 
220 and a bottom surface 222. Although front surface 212, 
as depicted, features a straight, it is understood that it other 
surface con?gurations and ?nishes may be used. For 
example, the front surface may be provided With a plurality 
of facets 226 (shoWn in dashed lines). 

[0067] Each side surface 214 and 216 comprises a plural 
ity of sections that are angled With respect to each other. As 
depicted, side surface 214 comprises a ?rst section 230, a 
second section 232, a third section 234 and a fourth section 
236, While side surface 216 comprises a ?rst section 231, a 
second section 233, a third section 235, and a fourth section 
237. Since the sections of side surfaces 214 and 216 are 
mirror images of each other, only side surface 214 need be 
discussed in detail. More speci?cally, the ?rst section 230 
extends from the front surface 212 toWards the rear of the 
block and terminates at the intersection With the second 
section 232, the second section 232 extends toWards the 
center of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
third section 234, the third section 234 extends toWards the 
rear of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
fourth section 236, and the fourth section 236 extends 
toWard the rear of the block and terminates at the intersec 
tion With the rear surface 218 thereof. 

[0068] As With the previously described embodiments, the 
?rst section of each side is con?gured so that When a 
plurality of blocks are arranged in a convex course so that 
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?rst sections of adjacent blocks are in confronting relation, 
the siZe of the vertical joint formed thereby is minimized. 
Similarly, the second section of each side forms a shoulder 
that is con?gured to abuttingly receive a projection of 
vertically adjacent block. In addition, the fourth section of 
each side is con?gured so that When a plurality of blocks are 
arranged in a convex course the fourth sections of adjacent 
blocks permit the ?rst sections of adjacent blocks to be 
positioned adjacent to each other in a close ?tting relation. 

[0069] The bottom surface 222 of block 210 comprises a 
front projection 240 and a rear projection 260. More spe 
ci?cally, the front projection 240 comprises a contact edge 
242, side edges 244 and 246, a back edge 248 and a bottom 
250. The contact edge 242 is con?gured and arranged so that 
When a block is positioned upon a loWer course of blocks 
and slid forWard, the contact edge 242 abuts against at least 
one shoulder of a block therebeloW. This positions the block 
relative to the next loWer course of blocks therebeloW and 
prevents forWard movement due to pressure exerted from 
back?ll material. The side edges 244 and 246 are con?gured 
so that they do not interfere With the third sections of blocks 
When a plurality of blocks is arranged in a convex course. 

[0070] The rear projection 260 of the bottom surface 222 
has a contact edge 262, side edges 264 and 266, a back edge 
268 and a bottom 270. When a plurality of blocks are 
arranged in convex courses, the contact edge 262 may serve 
to further position the block relative to the course of blocks 
therebeloW and prevent forWard movement due to pressure 
exerted from back?ll material be coming into an abutting 
relation With the rear surface of a block therebeloW. As With 
the front projection, the contact edge 262 of the rear pro 
jection 260 is con?gured and arranged so that When a block 
is positioned upon a convexly shaped loWer course of blocks 
and slid forWard, the contact edge 262 may abut against at 
least one rear surface of a block therebeloW. Another func 
tion of the rear projection is to facilitate stacking onto a 
pallet for shipping. 
[0071] The block 210 differs from the previously 
described embodiments in that instead of having a single or 
multiple through holes, this embodiment has a substantially 
solid and continuous top surface 220. As Will be appreciated, 
this embodiment is comparatively robust and may be used in 
applications Where force exerted by back?ll is expected to 
be relatively high. 
[0072] Examples of the types of Wall structures that may 
be constructed using above described blocks are depicted in 
FIGS. 9-12. The Wall structure 190 of FIG. 9 comprises tWo 
courses of blocks are linearly arranged, With the bottommost 
course of blocks depicted in black, and With the second, 
uppermost course depicted in phantom. The Wall structure 
192 of FIG. 10, Which comprises a plurality of courses in 
side elevation, also shoWs the use of an earth anchor or grid 
194 thereWith. It Will be understood that the particular type 
of earth anchor used With the above described blocks is up 
to the discretion of a user. For example, a user may use a 

metallic lattice earth anchor, or a ?exible plastic earth 
anchor. The Wall structures 196, 198 of FIGS. 11 and 12, 
respectively depict arrangements that are generally concave 
and generally convex. It Will be understood that foregoing 
Wall structures may be constructed With any of the above 
described embodiments, or With combinations thereof. 

[0073] Another embodiment of the present invention is 
shoWn in FIGS. 13-16. With this embodiment, the shape of 
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the block 310 is Wider and shallower compared to the 
previously described embodiments. This enables the block 
to be formed With existing molding machinery in a more 
ef?cient manner. And, because the block has a larger front 
surface than conventional blocks, it takes feWer blocks to 
form a Wall structure. It Will be appreciated that this has the 
effect of speeding up construction. Preferably, the block has 
a Width in the range of about 18 to 38 inches (46 to 96 cm), 
a height in the range of about 4 to 12 inches (10 to 30 cm), 
and a depth in the range of about 4 to 24 inches (10 to 60 
cm). More preferably, the block has a Width in the range of 
about 20 to 24 inches (50 to 60 cm), a height in the range of 
about 4 to 9 inches (10 to 23 cm), and a depth in the range 
of about 9 to 12 inches 23 to 30). Expressed alternatively, the 
block may have a volume in the range of about 288 to 1,800 
cubic inches (4,680 to 28,800 cc) or a Weight in the range of 
about 18 to 150 pounds (8 to 68 kg). Preferably, though, the 
Width and depth dimensions (taken along the x and Z 
directions in a three-dimensional coordinate system) are 
designed to be Wholly divisible into the dimensions of 
existing mold pallets. Thus, for example, it is envisioned that 
tWo blocks could be cast in a mold box resting upon a pallet 
having a Width of around 24 inches (60 cm) and a depth of 
around 18 inches (46 cm). 

[0074] As With the previously described embodiments, 
this block 310 comprises a front surface 312, side surfaces 
314 and 316, a rear surface 318, a top surface 320 and a 
bottom surface 322. Although front surface 312, as depicted, 
features a straight, it is understood that it other surface 
con?gurations and ?nishes may be used. 

[0075] Each side surface 314 and 316 comprises a plural 
ity of sections that are angled With respect to each other. As 
depicted, side surface 314 comprises a ?rst section 330, a 
second section 332, a third section 334 and a fourth section 
336, While side surface 316 comprises a ?rst section 331, a 
second section 333, a third section 335, and a fourth section 
337. Since the sections of side surfaces 314 and 316 are 
mirror images of each other, only side surface 314 need be 
discussed in detail. More speci?cally, the ?rst section 330 
extends from the front surface 312 toWards the rear of the 
block and terminates at the intersection With the second 
section 332, the second section 332 extends toWards the 
center of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
third section 334, the third section 334 extends toWards the 
rear of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
fourth section 336, and the fourth section 336 extends 
toWard the rear of the block and terminates at the intersec 
tion With the rear surface 318 thereof. 

[0076] As With the previously described embodiments, the 
?rst section of each side is con?gured so that When a 
plurality of blocks are arranged in a convex course so that 
?rst sections of adjacent blocks are in confronting relation, 
the siZe of the vertical joint formed thereby is minimiZed. 
Similarly, each second section forms a shoulder that is 
con?gured to abuttingly receive a projection of vertically 
adjacent block. Note that each second section extends out 
Wardly beyond the lateral extent of the rear surface of the 
block. In addition, each fourth section is con?gured so that 
When a plurality of blocks are arranged in a convex course 
the fourth sections of adjacent blocks permit the ?rst sec 
tions of adjacent blocks to be positioned adjacent to each 
other in a close ?tting relation. 
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[0077] The bottom surface 322 comprises a doWnWardly 
depending projection 340 comprising a contact edge 342, 
side edges 344 and 346, a back edge 348 and a bottom 350. 
The contact edge 342 is con?gured and arranged so that 
When a block is positioned upon a loWer course of blocks 
and slid forWard, the contact edge 342 abuts against at least 
one shoulder of a block therebeloW. This positions the block 
relative to the next loWer course of blocks therebeloW and 
prevents forWard movement due to pressure exerted from 
back?ll material. The side edges 344 and 346 are con?gured 
so that they do not interfere With the third sections of blocks 
When a plurality of blocks is arranged in a convex course. 

[0078] The block 310 is similar to one of the above 
described embodiments in that it includes tWo through holes 
380 and 382, Which extend from the top surface 320 to the 
bottom surface 322. The through holes 380, 382 are sepa 
rated from each other by a Web 384, Which serves to 
strengthen the block. As Will be appreciated, the through 
holes 380 and 382 serve several functions. They reduce the 
amount of material needed to form the block and they reduce 
overall Weight of the block 310, Which increases the facing 
area-to-block Weight ratio, and Which makes it easier to lift 
and manipulate. Because the Weight of the block is compa 
rable to the Weight of prior art blocks, it Will be appreciated 
that it takes feWer blocks and less time to construct a Wall 
With the present invention that it Would take build to build 
a similarly siZed Wall using prior art blocks. 

[0079] Examples of the types of Wall structures that may 
be constructed using above described blocks are depicted in 
FIGS. 17-20. The Wall structure 390 of FIG. 17 comprises 
tWo courses of blocks are linearly arranged, With the bot 
tommost course of blocks depicted in black, and With the 
second, uppermost course depicted in phantom. The Wall 
structure 392 of FIG. 18, Which comprises a plurality of 
courses in side elevation, also shoWs the use of an earth 
anchor or grid 394 thereWith. It Will be understood that the 
particular type of earth anchor used With the above described 
blocks is up to the discretion of a user. For example, a user 
may use a metallic lattice earth anchor, or a ?exible plastic 
earth anchor. The Wall structures 396 and 398 of FIGS. 19 
and 20, respectively, depict arrangements that are generally 
concave and generally convex. It Will be understood that 
foregoing Wall structures may be constructed With any of the 
above described embodiments, or With combinations 
thereof. 

[0080] In another embodiment, a block of the present 
invention is shoWn in FIGS. 21-26. This block is similar to 
the block of FIGS. 13-16 and has a preferred Width in the 
range of about 18 to 38 inches (46 to 96 cm), a height in the 
range of about 4 to 12 inches (10 to 30 cm), and a depth in 
the range of about 4 to 24 inches (10 to 60 cm). More 
preferably, the block has a Width in the range of about 20 to 
24 inches (50 to 60 cm), a height in the range of about 4 to 
9 inches (10 to 23 cm), and a depth in the range of about 9 
to 12 inches 23 to 30). Expressed alternatively, the block 
may have a volume in the range of about 288 to 1,800 cubic 
inches (4,680 to 28,800 cc) or a Weight in the range of about 
18 to 150 pounds (8 to 68 kg). Preferably, though, the Width 
and depth dimensions (taken along the x and Z directions in 
a three-dimensional coordinate system) are designed to be 
Wholly divisible into the dimensions of existing mold pal 
lets. Thus, for example, it is envisioned that tWo blocks 



US 2006/0110222 A1 

could be cast in a mold box resting upon a pallet having a 
Width of around 24 inches (60 cm) and a depth of around 18 
inches (46 cm). 

[0081] As With the previously described embodiments, 
block 410 comprises a front surface 412, side surfaces 414 
and 416, a rear surface 418, a top surface 420 and a bottom 
surface 422. Although front surface 412, as depicted, is 
substantially planar, it is understood that it other surface 
con?gurations and ?nishes may be used. 

[0082] Each side surface 414 and 416 comprises a plural 
ity of sections that are angled With respect to each other. As 
depicted, side surface 414 comprises a ?rst section 430, a 
second section 432, a third section 434 and a fourth section 
436, While side surface 416 comprises a ?rst section 431, a 
second section 433, a third section 435, and a fourth section 
437. Since the sections of side surfaces 414 and 416 are 
mirror images of each other, only side surface 414 need be 
discussed in detail. More speci?cally, the ?rst section 430 
extends from the front surface 412 toWards the rear of the 
block and terminates at the intersection With the second 
section 432, the second section 432 extends toWards the 
center of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
third section 434, the third section 434 extends toWards the 
rear of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
fourth section 436, and the fourth section 436 extends 
toWard the rear of the block and terminates at the intersec 
tion With the rear surface 418 thereof. 

[0083] The ?rst and fourth sections of each side are 
con?gured so that When a plurality of blocks are arranged in 
a convex course so that ?rst sections of adjacent blocks are 

in confronting relation, the siZe of the vertical joint formed 
thereby is minimiZed. As Will be appreciated, the second and 
third sections of each side are con?gured to reduce the 
amount of material needed to manufacture the block. This 
has the additional bene?t of reducing the overall Weight of 
the block and makes it easier to lift and manipulate. As Will 
be noted in FIGS. 24 and 25, section 430 and 432 intersect 
each other at a ?rst predetermined angle that may be greater 
than 90 degrees as shoWn at 450, or less than 90 degrees as 
shoWn at 452 Where section 433 intersects With section 431' 
(shoWn in dashed lines). Thus, the intersection betWeen the 
?rst and second sections can have a range of about 45-145 
degrees. Preferably, though, the preferred angle is about 105 
degrees. Continuing on, the second and third sections 432 
and 434 intersect each other at a second predetermined angle 
that may be less than 90 degrees (not shoWn), or greater than 
90 degrees as shoWn at 456 Where section 432' intersects 
With section 434' (shoWn in dashed lines). Thus, the inter 
section betWeen the second and third sections can have a 
range of about 80 to 135 degrees. Preferably, though, the 
preferred angle is about 90 degrees. 

[0084] The top surface 420 comprises an upWardly 
extending projection 440 comprising a forWard facing por 
tion 442, a contact portion 444, a top 446 and side portions 
447 and 449. The contact portion 444 is con?gured and 
arranged so that When a block in a successive upper course 
is positioned thereon and slid forWard, a forWard facing 
surface of the upper course block engages the contact 
portion 444. This positions the upper course block relative to 
the next loWer course of blocks therebeloW and prevents 
forWard movement due to pressure exerted from back?ll 
material (see, FIG. 27). Side portions 447 and 449 are 
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generally coplanar With the side surface segments 430 and 
431. Although the forWard facing portion 442 is depicted as 
being generally coplanar With the front surface 412, it is 
understood that this need not be necessarily so. For example, 
the forWard facing portion 442 may be angled rearWardly 
With respect to the front surface, or it may be provided With 
other decorative treatments such as quarter rounding (not 
shoWn). The top surface 420 may include notches 421 and 
423, Which are con?gured to receive portions of clips 500 
that are used to operatively connect the block to an earth 
anchor. Note that the notches are of suf?cient depth so that 
the top surfaces of the clips are substantially level With the 
top surface of the block. HoWever, it Will be understood that 
the notches may be deeper than the thickness of the clips so 
that the point of attachment betWeen a block and an earth 
anchor may be more centrally located (see, notch 421 in 
FIG. 21, and clip 500 shoWn in dashed lines in FIG. 22). 
Likewise, the bottom surface 422 may include similar 
notches 425 and 427, Which are con?gured to receive 
portions of clips 500. 

[0085] An embodiment of a clip 550 is depicted in FIG. 
23. As can be seen, the clip 500 comprises a body 502 having 
a block engaging segment formed by one or more laterally 
extending legs 504 and 506 that are con?gured to engage a 
block. For example, the point of engagement may be one or 
more vertical apertures, or a Web (as shoWn). The earth 
anchor engaging segment 508 is generally in alignment With 
the body 502 and terminates in a fastening element that is 
operatively connected to an earth anchor. While the fasten 
ing element may take various forms, Which may include 
separate fasteners such as nuts and bolts, adhesives, or 
rivets, a hook 510 is preferred. The hook may be oriented in 
the same direction as the laterally extending legs as shoWn 
in FIG. 23, or in the opposite direction as shoWn in FIGS. 
21 and 22. 

[0086] Block 410 is similar to block 310 in that it may 
include tWo through holes 480 and 482, Which extend from 
the top surface 420 to the bottom surface 422. The through 
holes 480, 482 are separated from each other by a Web 484, 
Which serves to strengthen the block. As Will be appreciated, 
the through holes 480 and 482 serve several functions. They 
reduce the amount of material needed to form the block and 
they reduce overall Weight of the block 410, Which makes it 
easier to lift and manipulate. 

[0087] A Wall structure that may be constructed using 
above described blocks is depicted in FIGS. 26 and 27. 
Here, the Wall structure 490, comprising a plurality of blocks 
410 in a plurality of courses, is depicted in side elevation. As 
With FIGS. 10 and 18, FIG. 27 shoWs the use of an earth 
anchor or grid 494. Note that the earth anchor 494 is 
operatively connected to the Wall structure 490 by clip 500 
(see, for example, FIG. 26). It Will be understood that the 
particular type of earth anchor used With the above described 
blocks is up to the discretion of a user. For example, a user 
may use a metallic lattice earth anchor, or a ?exible plastic 
earth anchor. 

[0088] In yet another alternative embodiment, a block of 
the present invention is shoWn in FIGS. 21-26. This block 
610 is similar to the block of FIGS. 13-16 and has a 
preferred Width in the range of about 18 to 38 inches, a 
preferred height in the range of about 4 to 12 inches, and a 
preferred depth in the range of about 4 to 24 inches. More 
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preferably, the block has a Width in the range of about 20 to 
24 inches, a height in the range of about 4 to 9 inches, and 
a depth in the range of about 9 to 12 inches. Expressed 
alternatively, the block may have a volume in the range of 
288 to 1,800 cubic inches (4,680 to 28,800 cc) or a Weight 
in the range of about 18 to 150 pounds (8 to 68 kg). The 
Width and depth dimensions (taken along the x and Z 
directions in a three-dimensional coordinate system) are 
designed to be Wholly divisible into the dimensions of 
existing mold pallets. Thus, for example, it is envisioned that 
tWo blocks could be cast in a mold box resting upon a pallet 
having a Width of around 24 inches and a depth of around 18 
inches. 

[0089] As With the previously described embodiments, 
block 610 comprises a front surface 612, side surfaces 614 
and 616, a rear surface 618, a top surface 620 and a bottom 
surface 622. And although front surface 612, as depicted, is 
substantially planar, it is understood that it other surface 
con?gurations and ?nishes may be used. 

[0090] Each side surface 614 and 616 comprises a plural 
ity of sections that are angled With respect to each other. As 
depicted, side surface 614 comprises a ?rst section 630, a 
second section 632, a third section 634 and a fourth section 
636, While side surface 616 comprises a ?rst section 631, a 
second section 633, a third section 635, and a fourth section 
637. Since the sections of side surfaces 614 and 616 are 
mirror images of each other, only side surface 614 need be 
discussed in detail. More speci?cally, the ?rst section 630 
extends from the front surface 612 toWards the rear of the 
block and terminates at the intersection With the second 
section 632, the second section 632 extends toWards the 
center of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
third section 634, the third section 634 extends toWards the 
rear of the block and terminates at the intersection With the 
fourth section 636, and the fourth section 636 extends 
toWard the rear of the-block and terminates at the intersec 
tion With the rear surface 618 thereof. 

[0091] As With the previously described embodiments, the 
?rst sections 630 and 631, and fourth sections 636 and 637 
of each side are con?gured so that When a plurality of blocks 
are arranged in a convex course so that ?rst sections of 
adjacent blocks are in confronting relation, the siZe of the 
vertical joint formed thereby is minimized. Thus, as can be 
seen in FIG. 24, the angle 650 formed by the front surface 
612 and the ?rst section is less than 90 degrees, While the 
angle 652 formed by the rear surface 618 and the fourth 
section 636 is greater than 90 degrees. As Will be appreci 
ated, the second and third sections 632 and 633, and 634 and 
635, respectively, are con?gured to reduce the amount of 
material needed to manufacture the block. This has the 
additional bene?t of reducing the overall Weight of the block 
and makes it easier to lift and manipulate. As Will be 
understood, the multi-sectional side surfaces need not inter 
sect each other at a clearly de?nable edge. They could be 
provided With curved transitions if desired, Without depart 
ing from the spirit and scope of the invention. 

[0092] The bottom surface 622 of block 610 is depicted in 
FIGS. 22, 24, and 25. As can be seen, the bottom surface 
622 comprises an doWnWardly depending projection 640 
comprising a contact portion 644, a rearWard facing portion 
642, a bottom 646 and side portions 647 and 649. The 
contact portion 644 is con?gured and arranged so that When 
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the block is placed on the top surface of a loWer course of 
blocks and slid forWard, a contact portion 644 of the 
doWnWardly depending projection 640 engages a rearWardly 
forWard surface of the course therebeloW (see, for example, 
FIG. 27). This positions the block relative to the loWer 
course therebeloW and prevents forWard movement due to 
pressure exerted from back?ll material. Side portions 647 
and 649 are generally coplanar With the side surface seg 
ments 630 and 631. Although the rearWard facing portion 
642 is depicted as being generally coplanar With the rear 
surface 618, it is understood that this need not be necessarily 
so. For example, the rearWard facing portion 642 may be 
angled forWardly With respect to the rear surface 618, or it 
may be rounded over (not shoWn). The bottom surface 622 
and side surfaces may include notches 621 and 623, Which 
are con?gured to receive portions of attachment bars 700 
that are used to operatively connect the block to an earth 
anchor. Note that the notches are of suf?cient depth so that 
the bottom surfaces of the attachment bars are substantially 
level With the bottom surface of the block. HoWever, it Will 
be understood that the notches may extend vertically into the 
block for a distance greater than the thickness of the attach 
ment bars so that the point of attachment betWeen a block 
and an earth anchor may be more centrally located (see, 
notch 623' in FIG. 22 depicted in dashed lines). LikeWise, 
the top surface 620 may include similar notches (not shoWn), 
Which are con?gured to receive portions of attachment bars 
7 00. 

[0093] An embodiment of an attachment bar is depicted in 
FIG. 23. As can be seen, the attachment bar 700 comprises 
a body 702 having block engaging segments 704 and 706 
that are con?gured to engage portions of adjacent blocks, 
and one or more fastening elements 710. Use of the attach 
ment bar is fairly straightforward. For example, in a course 
of blocks, one block engaging segment 704 of bar 700 Would 
be positioned in notch 621 of a ?rst block While the other 
block engaging segment 706 of bar 700 Would be positioned 
in notch 623 of a second adjacent block. Thus positioned, the 
bar Would operatively connect tWo horizontally adjacent 
blocks together. An earth anchor can then be attached to the 
bar using one or more of the fastening elements (see, for 
example, FIG. 26). While the fastening element may take 
various forms, Which may include separate fasteners such as 
nuts and bolts, adhesives, or rivets, one or more hooks 710 
are preferred. 

[0094] Block 610 is similar to block 310 in that it may 
include tWo through holes 680 and 682, Which extend from 
the top surface 620 to the bottom surface 622. The through 
holes 680, 682 are separated from each other by a Web 684, 
Which serves to strengthen the block. As Will be appreciated, 
the through holes 680 and 682 serve several functions. They 
reduce the amount of material needed to form the block and 
they reduce overall Weight of the block 610, Which makes it 
easier to lift and manipulate. 

[0095] A Wall structure that may be constructed using 
above described blocks is depicted in FIG. 27. Here, the 
Wall structure 690, comprising a plurality of blocks 610 in 
a plurality of courses, is depicted in side elevation. As With 
FIGS. 10 and 18, FIG. 27 shoWs the use of an earth anchor 
or grid 694. Note that the earth anchor 694 is operatively 
connected to the Wall structure 690 by attachment bar 700. 
It Will be understood that the particular type of earth anchor 
used With the above described blocks is up to the discretion 
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of a user. For example, a user may use a metallic lattice earth 
anchor, or a ?exible plastic earth anchor. 

[0096] The foregoing is considered as illustrative only of 
the principles of the invention. Furthermore, since numerous 
modi?cations and changes Will readily occur to those skilled 
in the art, it is not desired to limit the invention to the exact 
construction and operation shoWn and described. While the 
preferred embodiment has been described, the details may 
be changed Without departing from the invention, Which is 
de?ned by the claims. 

What is claimed is: 
1. A retaining Wall block comprising: 

a front surface; 

a rear surface spaced from the front surface; 

side surfaces; 

a top surface; and, 

a bottom surface; 

With each side surface comprising a rearWardly facing 
shoulder that extends outWardly beyond a respective 
lateral extent of the rear surface, the shoulder con?g 
ured and arranged to abuttingly engage a projection of 
a vertically adjacent block; and, 

With the bottom surface comprising at least one projection 
con?gured and arranged to abuttingly engage a shoul 
der of a vertically adjacent block in a multiple course 
Wall structure. 

2. A retaining Wall block comprising: 

a front surface; 

a rear surface spaced from the front surface to de?ne the 
depth of the block; 

side surfaces; 

a top surface; and, 

a bottom surface; 

With each side surface comprising: a substantially planar 
?rst section extending generally rearWardly from the 
front surface; a substantially planar second section 
forming a generally laterally oriented, rear facing 
shoulder against Which a doWnWardly depending pro 
jection may abuttingly engage; and a substantially 
planar third section; and, 

With the bottom surface comprising at least one doWn 
Wardly depending projection con?gured and arranged 
to be brought into abutting engagement With a rear 
facing shoulder of a vertically adjacent block in a 
multiple course Wall structure. 

3. The retaining Wall block of claim 2, Wherein each side 
further comprises a substantially planar fourth section, With 
the forth section extending from the third section to the rear 
surface of the block. 

4. The retaining Wall block of claim 2, further comprising 
a core hole extending from the top surface to the bottom 
surface. 

5. The retaining Wall block of claim 2 in combination With 
an earth anchor. 
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6. The retaining Wall block of claims 1 or 2, Wherein the 
front surface has a Width in the range of about 18-36 inches 

(45-92 cm). 
7. The retaining Wall block of claims 1 or 2, Wherein the 

sides have a height in the range of about 4-12 inches (12-31 
cm). 

8. The retaining Wall block of claims 1 or 2, Wherein the 
sides have a depth in the range of about 4-24 inches (12-61 
cm). 

9. The retaining Wall block of claims 1 or 2., Wherein the 
block has a Weight in the range of about 18 to 150 pounds 
(8 to 68 kg). 

10. The regaining Wall block of claims 1 or 2, Wherein the 
front surface has a Width in the range of about 18 to 36 
inches (45 to 92 cm) and the sides have a depth extending 
betWeen the front and rear surfaces in the range of about 4 
to 12 inches (12 to 31 cm). 

11. The retaining Wall block of claims 1 or 2, Wherein the 
lateral extend of the rear surface is approximately tWo -thirds 
or less than the lateral extent of the front surface. 

12. The retaining Wall block of claims 1 or 2, Wherein the 
front surface has a surface area in the range of around 0.50 
to 1.50 square feet (464 to 1,400 cm squared). 

13. The retaining Wall block of claim 1, Wherein the front 
surface has a Width in the range of about 22 to 26 inches 

(56-66 cm). 
14. A retaining Wall block comprising: 

a front surface having a Width in the range of about 18 to 
36 inches (45 to 92 cm), and a height in the range of 
about 4 to 12 inches (12 to 31 cm); 

a rear surface spaced from the front surface by a distance 
in the range of about 4 to 24 inches (12 to 61 cm); 

opposed side surfaces extending betWeen the front and 
rear surfaces; 

a top surface; and, 

a bottom surface; 

With the top surface comprising an upWardly extending 
projection con?gured and arranged to engage a forWard 
facing surface of a vertically adjacent block in a 
multiple course Wall structure; and 

With the block having a Weight in the range of about 18 
to 150 pounds (8 to 68 kg). 

15. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, further com 
prising a core hole extending in a vertical direction from the 
top surface to the bottom surface. 

16. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, Wherein the 
lateral extent of the rear surface is approximately tWo-thirds 
or less than the lateral extent of the front surface. 

17. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, in combination 
With a clip having block engaging segment and an earth 
anchor engaging segment. 

18. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, Wherein the 
upWardly extending projection comprises a forWard facing 
portion and a contact portion, Wherein the contact portion is 
spaced rearWardly from the forWard facing portion. 

19. The retaining Wall block of claim 18, Wherein the 
forWard facing portion of the projection is adjacent to said 
front surface. 

20. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, Wherein the 
upWardly extending projection forms part of the front sur 
face. 
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21. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, wherein the front 
surface has a surface area in the range of around 0.50 to 1.50 
square feet (464 to 1,400 cm squared). 

22. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, Wherein the front 
surface has a surface area of around 1.33 square feet (1,235 
cm squared). 

23. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, Wherein the front 
surface has a Width in the range of about 22 to 26 inches 

(56-66 cm). 
24. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, in combination 

With an earth anchor. 
25. The retaining Wall block of claim 14, in combination 

With a clip for use in connecting the retaining Wall block to 
an earth anchor, the clip comprising a body having a block 
engaging segment and an earth anchor engaging segment, 
With the clip con?gured and arranged so that When in use, 
the block engaging segment positions the earth anchor 
engaging segment aWay from the rear surface of a block in 
a generally horiZontal direction. 

26. A retaining Wall block comprising: 

a front surface having a Width in the range of about 18 to 
36 inches (45 to 92 cm), and a height in the range of 
about 4 to 12 inches (12 to 31 cm); 

a rear surface spaced from the front surface by a distance 
in the range of about 4 to 24 inches (12 to 61 cm); 

opposed side surfaces extending betWeen the front and 
rear surfaces; 

a top surface; and, 

a bottom surface; 

With the bottom surface comprising a doWnWardly 
depending projection con?gured and arranged to 
engage the rear surface of a vertically adjacent block in 
a multiple course Wall structure; and 

With the block having a Weight in the range of about 18 
to 150 pounds (8 to 68 kg). 
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27. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, further com 
prising at least one core hole extending in a vertical direction 
from the top surface to the bottom surface. 

28. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, Wherein the 
lateral extent of the rear surface is approximately tWo-thirds 
or less than the lateral extent of the front surface. 

29. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, in combination 
With an attachment bar having block engaging segment and 
an earth anchor engaging segment. 

30. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, Wherein the 
doWnWardly depending projection comprises a contact por 
tion and a rearWardly facing portion, Wherein the contact 
portion is spaced forWardly from the rearWardly facing 
portion. 

31. The retaining Wall block of claim 30, Wherein the 
rearWardly facing portion of the projection is adjacent to 
said rear surface. 

32. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, Wherein the 
doWnWardly depending projection forms part of the rear 
surface. 

33. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, Wherein the front 
surface has a surface area in the range of around 1.00 to 1.50 
square feet (930 to 1,400 cm squared). 

34. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, Wherein the front 
surface has a Width in the range of about 22 to 26 inches 

(56-66 cm). 
35. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, in combination 

With an earth anchor. 
36. The retaining Wall block of claim 26, in combination 

With an attachment bar for use in connecting a retaining Wall 
block to an earth anchor, the attachment bar comprising a 
body having a plurality of block engaging segments and at 
least one earth anchor engaging segment, the attachment bar 
con?gured and arranged so that When in use, the block 
engaging segments position the earth anchor engaging seg 
ment betWeen tWo horizontally adjacent blocks in a course 
of blocks. 


